
 

 
 

 
  M. C. 9 (2001-2002) 

 
 
IN THE MATTER OF THE MOTOR CARRIER ACT,  
CHAPTER M-19, R.S.N. 1990,  
 
                  AND 
 
IN THE MATTER OF THE APPLICATION OF 
MACKENZIE AMBULANCE SERVICE INC. 
FOR THE APPROVAL OF THE ISSUANCE OF A  
MOTOR CARRIER CERTIFICATE. 
 

 
 

WHEREAS by application, dated May 14, 2001, completed in accordance with the said Act and 

Regulations, MacKenzie Ambulance Service Inc. applied to the Board of Commissioners of Public Utilities 

for approval of the issuance of a Motor Carrier Certificate to operate the services described in the Schedules 

attached hereto, and 

 

WHEREAS after public notice, the Board of Commissioners of Public Utilities received an 

objection to the granting of the application from the Department of Health and Community Services (the 

Department), and 
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WHEREAS the Department proposed an alternate service territory wording, and 

 

WHEREAS the Applicant on July 30, 2001 agreed to amend the published service territory 

wording to reflect that proposed by the Department, and 

 

WHEREAS the Department was requested on two occasions to notify the Board regarding the 

status of their objection, and 

 

WHEREAS the Board, after reviewing all information before it, determined that the Applicant had 

amended the service territory wording so as to address the matters objected to by the Department, and 

 

WHEREAS the Board of Commissioners of Public Utilities is of the opinion that a public hearing 

is not necessary and that the applicant has met the requirements of the Motor Carrier Act and Regulations. 



 

 
 

IT IS THEREFORE ORDERED THAT: 

 

The application of MacKenzie Ambulance Service Inc. be and it is hereby approved and a Motor 

Carrier Certificate granted. 

 

 

DATED at St. John's, Newfoundland and Labrador, this 14th day of January, 2002. 
 
 

 

 

 

    
Robert Noseworthy 
Chairperson & Chief Executive Officer 
 
 
 
 
  
Darlene Whalen, P.Eng. 
Vice-Chairperson 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
      
G. Cheryl Blundon, 
Board Secretary   


